
 
 
 
 
 

Kids/Cubs in Motion Camp Update 2020 

Hi Parents and Guardians -  
 
Every Summer we look forward to our Kids and Cubs in Motion camp. Not only is it a highlight 
for many children in our church and community, but the staff and volunteers take great joy in 
sharing the love of Jesus through high energy games and hands-on activities! This time of 
pandemic has already been full of disappointments: missed vacations, canceled birthday 
parties, canceled graduations, missed field trips and holidays spent without extended family. I 
am sad to deliver another message of disappointment to the children and families of our church 
and greater community. Please know that we are not going about this decision lightly. The 
week of camp we host over 300 children plus another 75-100 volunteers and staff people. We 
do not see a possibility to safely protect the children and staff and so we are making the 
decision to cancel camp for this Summer. Even if it’s your first or last year at camp, we know it 
is another fun event taken off your child’s calendar. Everyone will be issued a refund but please 
be patient as this could take a few weeks to manage. Please know that we are praying for you 
and your family. We are already planning alternative options that will align with CDC and 
government guidelines. We will communicate those details in a couple of weeks.   
 
By Grace, 
 
Beth Anne Lesshafft 
Children’s Ministry Director 
Kids in Motion Director 
 
Megan Mancke 
Children’s Ministry Assistant 
Cubs in Motion Director 
 
 
 


